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HARBOURSIDE SHOPPING CENTRE 
REDEVELOPMENT – DARLING HARBOUR 

 

 

10 May 2021 
 
The state significant development for the proposed redevelopment of the Harbourside 
Shopping Centre (SSD 7874) at Darling Harbour, in inner-Sydney, is currently before the 
Independent Planning Commission for determination.  
 
As part of their decision-making process, Commissioners Dianne Leeson (Panel chair) and 
Wendy Lewin have sought additional information from the Applicant (Mirvac) and Department 
of Planning, Industry & Environment.  
 
Some of this material has already been received and has been made available on the 
Commission’s website: https://www.ipcn.nsw.gov.au/projects/2021/04/harbourside-shopping-
centre--darling-harbour  
 
The Commission intends to reopen public submissions on the additional material once it has 
received all of the information requested.  
 
The Commission will provide a further statement regarding how interested individuals and 
groups can have their say on the new information and the deadline for submissions in due 
course.  
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